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This past February, my husband Rob declared with all of the confidence of 
a man raised in Arizona, “I think the groundhog got it wrong!” 
Punxsutawney Phil had emerged on February 2, only to see his shadow 
and run back into his burrow, predicting, as tradition holds, that there 
would be six more weeks of winter. But here in Kentucky, we were expe-
riencing an early spring – weeks in the 70s with the sun shining brightly in 
the sky. For someone not from Kentucky, Rob felt confident that winter 
was over and sunnier days were ahead. As a native Kentuckian, though, I 
knew not to hold my breath. 
 
It is not by accident that our liturgical calendar always lines up with the 
seasons of the northern hemisphere – that Lent coincides with dreary skies 
while Easter (we hope) is celebrated with flowers blooming and leaves 
bursting forth on the trees. Some years, of course, that doesn’t quite play 
out, and those flowery Easter dresses are donned on bitterly chilly Easter 
mornings. But somehow, at least for me, these two seasons are in-sync. 
The contemplative weeks of Lent wrapping up with a warm Easter greet-
ing at the end. 
 
This year, it turned out that the groundhog did, indeed, get it right. Despite 
those sunny days of warmth in February, what we Kentuckians know as 
“second winter” came around, keeping our Lent cold and gray. And what 
Easter will bring, even the groundhog cannot say. We may well be flower-
ing our cross out front in winter coats, with kids doing egg hunts while 
dodging the cold. Regardless of the weather, though, the promise of Easter 
remains the same – that no matter the pain this world holds, death does not 
have the final say. Suffering, grief, and gray skies – they do not win in the 
end. For life has won. Love has won. And no matter the weather, that good 
news is cause for celebration. 
 
Holy Week falls this year in the first week of April, and it will take us 
from Jesus’ Triumphal entry in Jerusalem through the story of his final 
meal, his betrayal, his death, and his blessed resurrection. I hope that you 
will join us for the services in that special week. For many of us, it doesn’t 
get more meaningful than worshipping together from Palm Sunday to 
Maundy Thursday with communion and the stripping of the church, 
through the Tenebrae service on Good Friday and eventually to Easter 
morning—with or without sunny weather. To find the schedule, check out 
the back of this month’s newsletter. All services will be streamed online, 
and the nursery will be provided, as well. 
 
         Blessings to you, 

         Christine  



2  

 

Sunday Worship Schedules 

Ushers: 
April 2 Palm Sunday 
Steve Whitehouse* 
Leslie Whitehouse 
Mary Esch 
Peter Esch 
 
April 9 Easter Sunday 
Kelly Burke* 
Joni Burke 
Jim Rissler 
Nancy Rissler 
Leight Wilson 
Margaret Wilson 
Angie Schulte 
Steve Schulte 
 
April 16 
Bob Smith* 
Carol Tinkle 
Bob Brown 
Ann Burge 
 
April 23 
Nancy Pollock * 
Allan Pollock 
Karen Overpeck 
Dee Pregliasco 
 
April 30 
Kelly Burke * 
Mike Hunter 

April 30 Cont. 
Sarah Hunter 
Donna Jones 
 
Acolytes: 
April 2 
Maddy Fohr 
 
April 9 
Daphne DeWees 
Riley Drake 
 
April 16 
Ruth Buckner 
 
April 23 
Graham Koenig 
 
April 30 
Frances Bumpas 
 
 
Lay Readers: 
 
April 2: Kathy Williams 
April 9: Brad Zuber 
April 16: Pam Glaze 
April 23: Kim Harrod 
April 30: Marisue Coy 
 

PRAYER LIST:  Veda Pendleton on the death of 
her aunt, Doris Pendleton; Mary Hatcher on the 
death of her sister, Ruth; Brooks Hatcher; Abby 
Hicks, granddaughter of Jean Wolph; Jennie 
George's granddaughter; Linda Brantley; Mark 
Wood; Norman Spratt; Lucy Rapp, Billy Davis; Al-
lan Mears, father of Cynthia Hilyerd; Christopher 
Osborne, grandson of Tom & Diane Osborne; Edith 
Light; MarySylvia Thimling, mother of Cheryl 
Granger; Gretchen Micka; Jim Frazer, brother-in-
law of Laura Carter; Earl & Marybelle Duff; Jeff 
Cusick, son of Jackie Cusick; John McClure; Chris-
tina Davis (daughter of Billy Davis); Diana 
(daughter of Skip & Edith Light). 
 
MISSION CO-WORKERS: 
Betsey & Eric Moe, Tyler, Rochelle & Mphatso 
Holm, Jeff & Christie Boyd, Dr. Larry and Inge 
Sthreshley 
 
PRESBYTERIAN CHAPLAINS: 
Jenny Edlin, Marie Ellis, Annica Gage, Jennifer 
Gingerich, Amy Helwig, Robin Hogle, Jim Mar-
tin, Donna Melloan, Gina Meester, Cynthia Miske, 
Kate Pyle, Caroline Wood, Jessica Gibo, and Erin 
Veliquette  

Harvey Browne Prayer List 

* Head Usher 

Darrell Darby 
Justin Harrison 
Jim Harpe 
Felix Clardy 
Steve Whitehouse 
Lucas Bobbitt 
Morgan Earley 
Kathy Gardner 
Charlotte Hunt 
Susan Anderson 
Benjamin Pumpelly 
Elizabeth Seewer 
Becky Evans 
Henry Hunt 
Jane  Bumpas 

Chandra Gordon 
Linda Hester 
Jim Cunagin 
Mary Alice Grover 
Juergen Tossmann 
Marty Cundiff 
Virginia Strahl 
Sharon Spurrier 
Andy Will 
Larissa Cargal 
Caleb Earley 
Woody Mull 
Pam Wood 
Will  Clardy 
Emily Sedgwick 

Maddie Gordon 
Linda Garrett 
Kathleen Anderson 
Katherine Kupar 
Mae  Fohr 
Peggy Luttmann 
Mimi Lewis 
Sam  Pernicano 
Dan  Hofstetter 
Laura Dausman 

April Birthdays! 
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Welcome to the following selected Deacons who will take office in May: Linda Brantley*, Steve Buckner, 
Charlotte Craxton, Carol Christell, Rebecca Harrison, Justin Harrison, Karen Overpeck*, Molly Pollock,  
Martha Scott*. (*Previously ordained as Deacons) 
 
Welcome new Board of Deacon members Nancy Pollock and Bob 
Smith.   
 
Welcome to new Staff Liaisons Rev. Jim and Kristy Hubert. 
 
Thanks to all for serving a very important ministry to the Church. 
 
As Easter approaches it is a good time to reflect on your Deacon flock and whether you have contacted them 
recently. Please keep your flock in your daily prayers and up to date on any issues they may have. 
 
We are planning a deacon retreat on Sunday, April 23, 2023. The retreat will be immediately following wor-
ship that day. Lunch will be provided. The retreat will include guest speakers, Rev. Jim and Kristy Hubert, 
information about serving, flock lists, and materials. The retreat will last about 60-90 minutes. Please let us 
know if you will be able to attend and if you need child care. 
 
The Board of Deacons 

Deacon’s Corner 

Newsletter Change 
The church office currently uses the Unites States Postal Services Bulk 
Mail system to mail the Harvey Browne Newsletter. In order to utilize 
the bulk mail system, we must mail at least 200 newsletters. While the 
price is deeply discounted, the delivery time—sometimes up to three 
weeks—has gotten too long to be useful. However, the cost to mail the 
same amount of newsletters using the regular first-class mail is not 
sustainable financially. So, we need to start over from scratch.  
 
Beginning in June, we will send newsletters by regular mail to those who 1) are not able to view the newsletter 
online and 2) are not able to pick up a printed copy at the church. While we know the amount is more expen-
sive, we are hoping that by not having to print so many newsletters, we will save money. We are encouraging 
everyone to view the newsletter online if they can. The newsletter is much prettier online, since it is in full col-
or, and we can save money each month in paper and printing costs.     
 
In the meantime, the church needs to know how you would like to receive your newsletter! If you would like a 
mailed copy, or if you plan to pick up a print version at the church, please contact the church office and let us 
know how. It is very important for us to know how many plan to pick-up the newsletter at church so that we 
can ensure that we are printing enough copies. We only need one response per family. (If you prefer to view 
the newsletter online, no need to reach out.) 
 
Please let us know your preference by May 15. If you do not use email, please call Cheryl in the church office 
and tell her how you want to view the newsletter.   
 
Email: cherylgranger@hbpres.net 
Phone: 502-896-1791 
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April 2 — Singing in Worship 
· Children’s Choir will be singing and processing with palms during morning 
worship 
 
April 15, 9:00am-11:00am — Pancakes, Bikes and Trikes!  
Bring your appetite and your bike, trike, or scooter for a morning of pancake eat-
ing and cruising! Enjoy Bill and Pam Bliven's famous homemade pancakes and 
then cruise with friends on your bike, trike, or scooter. In Emory Hall and parking 
lot—rain plan will be to eat and play in the gym.  
 
April 21, 6:00pm-8:00pm — FRIENDS Night Out 
A night out for anyone of the F-R-I-E-N-D-S generation, regardless of whether or not you attend the Sunday 
school class. Friday, April 21st from 6:00-8:00pm. Meet for dinner and fellowship at Taco Luchador (112 
Meridian Ave) plus maybe a visit to Graeters Ice Cream. Childcare will be provided at the church. RSVP to 
Katherine (katherine@hbpres.net) or fill out this form https://forms.gle/qhDHD551CNGq3qzL8 by April 
19th. 
 
Needed: Easter Candy! 
· We need candy and other fun things to stuff in Easter Eggs for the annual Easter egg hunt. Please drop 

candy or items off in the church office before Saturday, April 8. 

Vacation Bible School Volunteers Needed! - Come have a fun filled week of sto-
ries, songs, activities, and most of all fun! VBS this summer will be June 5-9th, 
9:00am-12:15pm each day, and we need volunteers.  
 
Can you help decorate, set up, clean up, shepherd a group of kids, lead an activity, 
or support in any way? Even if you can only give a short amount of time, your 

help is needed and will make a difference! Please contact Katherine Kupar (katherine@hbpres.net) with ques-
tions or to sign up!  

HB Families 

Children & Youth at Harvey Browne 

HBTweens 
April 23, 11:30am – 1:30pm 
· Lunch 
· Bible Study - Taking Care of Gods Creation 
· Earth Day Activity 

 
 
April 28 – 29, Presbytery Tween Camp 
· We Rise, We Resist, We Raise Our Voices 
· At Cedar Ridge Camp (see page 10) 

VBS Volunteers Needed 

April 16, 4-6 pm 
· Youth Group – Bowling, cost is $10 
· Drop off and pick up at King Pin 
 
April 30, 4-6 pm 
· Summer Trip planning meeting with parents. Talk 
about Fall schedule. 
No meal, just meeting and paper work with final pay-
ments 

HBYouth 
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The Session of Harvey Browne Presbyterian Church held a stated hybrid meeting on 
March 7.  Following an opening prayer by Jim Boswell the following business was 
handled: 
 

· Welcomed new members, Javier and Leslie McClure. 
· Julie Rousseau gave the annual report from Parents’ Day Out. 
· Amy Squires gave the annual report from Harvey Browne Preschool. 
· Brian Pollock gave a report from Board of Trustees. 
· Rev. Christine Coy Fohr gave her Pastor’s report. 
· Approved closing the building on Fridays during the summer months, June 16 to August 11.  These 

are the Fridays following the week of VBS until when JCPS and Harvey Browne Preschool are back 
in session. 

· Approval of serving home communion by volunteer members, who have been trained in the serving 
of communion by Harvey Browne staff, as an extension of the table. 

· Approved a recommendation from Christian Education Committee that a member of the Preschool 
Board will report to CEC quarterly for updates (rather than having a board member serve on session. 

· Approved removing the barriers surrounding the outside cross since no crosses fell during the wind-
storm on March 3. 

· Faith Grady was hired as Harvey Browne’s social media manager.  She will work 10 hours a week. 
 
Next stated meeting will be May 2. 
Anne Hughes, Clerk of Session 

Notes From Session 

Harvey Browne Preschool 
Spring walks and scavenger hunts are always a favorite of the preschool and kindergarten children at Harvey 
Browne Preschool,  we're taking this opportunity to explore outside and enjoy the sunshine whenever we 
can!  The preschool kicks off the month of April with a week long Spring Break!  This wonderful break is a 
time to enjoy a breather and gear up for all the excitement that April and May will bring.  Many of our pre-
school families are looking forward to attending the Easter celebrations at Harvey Browne as well as the Pan-
cake, Bikes, and Trikes event in April.   
 
We are hard at work planning for some fun!  Our Family FUNdraiser will be held on Friday, April 28th and 
will include an online silent auction as well as an evening of fun for our preschool families!  The online auc-
tion is available to anyone, please come take a peek at our online auction items!  (We will pass along the 
online auction site to the church office to share with Harvey Browne members.) Preschool families will be in-
vited to join the fun and come play with us - we'll have bouncies, Farmer Steve, face painting, and food trucks, 
it's sure to be a good time!  Monies raised will go to supplement the financial aid fund at the preschool which 
helps assist families with tuition expenses.  Teachers will also receive a set amount from the fundraiser to pur-
chase new toys, manipulatives, and books for their classrooms.   
 
Many thanks to Harvey Browne members for supporting our Book Fair fundraiser at Carmichael's Bookstore 
and Carmichael's Kids!  We appreciate your support! 
 
The preschool has limited openings in our preschool and kindergarten program for the 23/24 school year.  If 
you'd like more information about our program and availability, please reach out to the preschool office at 
(502) 895-2577 or  harveybrownepreschool@gmail.com.   
 
Gratefully, 
Amy Squires, Director 
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Harvey Browne Book Clubs 
Everyone is welcome whether you have read the book or not.  If you buy your book at 

Carmichael's and mention Bookanalia or Booktalk at Harvey Browne, you will receive 20% off.   

Bookanalia 
 Bookanalia for Wednesday, 
April 19th at 6:15 on Zoom and 
in the Session Room Walt and 
Annie McCanless will lead us in 
a discussion of  My Old Ken-
tucky Home: the astonishing life 
and reckoning of an iconic 
American song by Emily Bing-
ham.  All are welcome whether 
you have read the book or 
not.  If you buy your book at 
Carmichael's, mention Bookana-
lia at Harvey Browne and re-

ceive a discount. 

Booktalk 
Booktalk for Tuesday, April 25th 
at 11:30 on Zoom and in the Liv-
ing Room will be Black Cake by 
Charmine Wilkerson. All are 
welcome. Bring  a lunch and a 
drink and join us whether 
you  have read the book or 
not.  Come with an observation 
or a question to share.  If you buy 
your book at Carmichael's, men-
tion Booktalk at HBPres and re-
ceive a discount, 

Pastor’s Book Club 
  
 The Pastor’s Book Club reading for April 23rd will be Take This Bread: A Radical 
Conversation by Sara Miles. Raised an atheist, Sara finds herself transformed by the act of 
receiving communion—a transformation that leads her to turn the bread she ate at commun-
ion into tons of groceries, piled on the church’s altar to be given away. Within a few years, 
she and the people she served had started nearly a dozen food pantries in the poorest parts 
of their city. Join us at 4:00 on the 23rd, either in person (room 208) or via Zoom. 

April’s grocery cart donations will go to Wayside Christian Mission.  Their most needed requests are:  
 
· Towels (New and Used) 
· Fruits and Vegetables 
· Meats 
· Linens and Pillows 
· Toilet Paper 
· Laundry Detergent 
· Sheets and Blankets 
 
You may find out more about Wayside’s Mission at  
https://www.waysidechristianmission.org/  
 
Thank you all in advance for supporting this long standing organization. 
 

April Grocery Cart 
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HBUniversity 

Get ready for HBUniversity this April! Sue Garrett 
will be leading a discussion of 
Paul’s letter to the community in 
Philippi. Philippians is often seen as 
an “epistle of joy,” and indeed it 
is—yet Paul writes with definite ide-
as about what this beloved congre-
gation needs to do differently. Per-
ceiving both internal and external 
threats to the congregation’s thriv-
ing, Paul strives to show faithful 
people who find themselves living in this threatened 
space—including us—how to produce “the harvest of 
righteousness that comes through Jesus Christ for the 
glory and praise of God” (1:11).  
 
Dr. Sue Garrett will lead us in discussion of this letter 
April 16, 23, 30 and May 7. 

We will complete our discussions of the book Meet-
ing Jesus at the Table on April 16 & 23.  
Beginning April 30th, Dave Doehnert will facilitate 
discussions based on the a docuseries released by the 
Presbyterian Mission Agency.  Trouble the Water: 
Conversations to Disrupt Racism and Dominance, 
features four episodes that challenge viewers to think, 
listen and work together to disrupt the systems that 
perpetuate racism. It consists of Episode 1: Why Us? 
Why Now? Episode 2: Whiteness, Episode 3: Racial 
Identity, and Episode 4: Intersectionality and Disrup-
tion. 
“Trouble the Water amplifies voices and countersto-
ries that challenge the dominant narratives and coloni-
al myths that continue to perpetuate systems of op-
pression and dehumanization,” said Director David 
Barnhart, who has completed several other films, such 
as Flint: The Poisoning of an American City and 
Trigger: The Ripple Effect of Gun Violence, as part of 
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance’s Story Productions. 
“I hope that groups can gather around these stories, 
listen deeply to one another, collectively explore these 
issues and questions, and take concrete steps together 
toward building Beloved Community.” 

April brings the promise of new life as the warming weather of spring awakens the sleeping earth with green 
grass, blooms and the sounds of nature. April also brings us Holy Week and Easter.  Holy Week prepares us 
for the promise of new life that we celebrate on Easter Day. 
 
We will begin Holy Week on April 2 with the Children’s Choir leading a Palm Procession and singing a won-
derful “Hosanna” accompanied with trumpet.  The Chancel Choir will continue this triumphant theme with 
another “Hosanna” also with trumpet. 
 
But the Hosannas fade as we face the reality of Good Friday.  The Tenebrae Service combines readings from 
scripture interspersed with congregational hymns and choral reflections.  This is a powerful presentation of the 
Passion story.  As we leave in darkness our faith has been shaken. 
 
But we return on Sunday, April 9, to a Sanctuary bright with hope and 
join our voices with brass as we joyfully release our Alleluias in hymns 
of praise. And we close out this celebration with everyone joining on the 
Hallelujah Chorus from Handel’s Messiah. 
 
April is here.  New life is here.  Come join the celebration. 

Music Ministry Notes 

Sharing Our Journey 
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Flower Cross 

This year once again HBPres will celebrate the joy of 
Easter by assembling a flower cross on our front 
lawn. All church and community members are              
invited to cut flower from their yard or purchase them 
from a shop, and bring them by the church on Easter 
morning beginning at 9:00 AM. The flowers will be 
assembled onto our large wooden cross for all to en-
joy and see! 

We’re going on an EGG HUNT! Our Egg Hunt will 
be held on Easter morning, Sunday, April 9th.  To 
help our youngest friends have a 
shot at getting some eggs, we are 
dividing the children into two 
groups this year. The Egg Hunt for 
the Little Kids (Preschool aged) 
will begin at 9:45 on the play-
ground. The Egg Hunt for the Big 
Kids (K-5) will begin at 10:00 on 
the front lawn. Bring a basket or 
bucket and join us for fun, and 
Easter Eggs!  

Easter Egg Hunt 

Easter Breads 

“In many parts of the world Easter is the most joyously celebrated of all Christian 
holidays.  In these Countries the first meal after midnight ends the long, solemn 
days of austere Lenten fasting.  Traditionally, women around the world have helped 
make this meal a glorious occasion with beautifully decorated eggs, colorful coffee 
cakes, and delicate sweet breads.  On this day Italian’s bake their bread in the shape 
of a dove, the symbol of peace.  In Greek villages tables display rings of bread 
topped with crimson eggs.  Russian women carry tall, round Kulich to church for a 
priestly blessing before sharing it with family and friends.  Bread, since the early 
days of Christianity, has marked the beginning of the splendid feast of Easter.” 
 
Easter is April 9, 2023.  Presbyterian Women will host an Easter Breads Celebra-
tion in Emory from 9:00-10:15 AM before our Easter Worship Service. We need 
help from the congregation, men, women and families to provide the breads.  Har-

vey Browne’s cookbook has a section or go on the Internet to find interesting Easter Bread recipes.  Perhaps it 
could become a new family tradition to bake bread together.  We will  accept any type of bread you want to 
share with the entire congregation. Bring breads cut, plated, and covered April 8 from 12:30-2:00 PM  or 
April 9 at 9 AM to Emory Hall (gym). Thank you for Celebrating the Resurrection of our Savior in this spe-
cial way. 

Easter Games & Pictures 

While enjoying Easter Breads on April 9th, be sure 
to check out the crafts for children as well as the pic-
ture backdrop that will be up and ready for you to 

snap a good picture or two! Every-
thing will be in Emory Hall (the 
gym).  
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Tyler and Rochelle Holm:  
Tyler and his wife, Rochelle, have felt called to Malawi since 
their first visit in 2007. This experience led them to make  
Malawi their home in 2012. Rochelle is employed by Mzuzu 
University, where she serves as manager of the Centre of   
Excellence in Water and Sanitation. Daughter Mphatso just 
celebrated her ninth birthday on November 15.  
 
Tyler serves in Ekwendeni, Malawi, at the invitation of the 
Church of Central Africa Presbyterian (CCAP), Synod of Liv-
ingstonia. He serves as a lecturer of systematic theology and 
church history in the Faculty of Theology at the University of 
Livingstonia, which prepares future CCAP ministers and 
community leaders. 
 
To send a personal greeting, email them at  
tyler.holm@pcusa.org 
 
Birthdays: 
Rochelle – April 4 
Tyler – July 21 
Mphatso-November 15  
 
You can donate at  
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/donate/E132192/  (indicate in honor of Tyler Holm’s ministry).  
 

Harvey Browne Mission Co-Workers Tyler & Rochelle Holm 

Adult Mission Trip - October 8 - 14, 2023 - Buckhorn, KY.  Type of work to be determined closer to the week 
of the trip.  We will be hosted by Buckhorn Children and Family Services and there will not be a cost for our 
housing but donations will be welcomed.  Sign-ups for this project will begin in May.   
 
This is from their website (https://buckhorn.org/make-a-mark/volunteer-opportunities/): 
 
"MISSION ENCOUNTERS - If you’re looking to make an impact on the lives of at-risk children and teens, 
consider becoming involved with our Mission Encounters.  
 
We regularly welcome church groups, AmeriCorps VISTAS, and various community groups onto our campus-
es to work with our kids, provide needed services, or conduct special activities throughout the week or on 
weekends. Possibilities for service include: RENOVATE HOUSING, PAINTING, & LANDSCAPING - As 
with any campus, our grounds and facilities could use a facelift now and then. BCFS welcomes church groups, 
mission groups, groups of student volunteers, and other community and volunteer groups looking for projects 
both large and small. Whether it’s cutting grass, fixing a roof, or making our cottages brighter and more like 
home, we’re excited to have you be a part of our mission." 
 

Adult Mission Trip 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    
 

 
 

 1 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
12:30-Easter 
Breads Prep 
(Emory) 

2 
^Sunday Morning 
11:00-Korean Church 
Fellowship (Eline) 
4:00-HBYouth 
(Emory) 
 

3 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 

4 
9:45-Staff (Session) 
 

5 
10:00-5,000 Steps 
(Eline) 
3:00-Church 
Women United 
Mtg (209) 
6:30-Boy Scouts 
315 (Loft) 
No Wed Night 
Dinner 

6 
9:00-HBQuilters 
(209) 
1:00-Prayer Group* 
2:00-Game Group 
(Eline) 
6:30-Maundy 
Thursday Worship 
(Sanctuary) No 
Meal 

7 
6:00-Choir Re-
hearsal 
(Sanctuary) 
7:30-Good   
Friday Tenebrae  
Service 
(Sanctuary) 

8 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
 
 

9 
^Sunday Morning 
9:00-Easter Breads, 
Children activities & 
Flower Cross 
9:45-Easter Egg Hunt  
11:00-Korean Church 
Fellowship (Eline) 
Yoga Cancelled 

10 
Building Closed 
 
 

11 
9:45-Staff (Session) 
10:30-Circle A* 
(Eline),  Circle Ruth 
(Living Room), 11:30-
Circle Miriam (209) 
2:00-Outreach* 
6:00-Hope Circle* 
(Living Rm) 
6:30—Girl Scouts 
(Eline) 
6:30—Personnel 
(Session+) 

12 
10:00-5,000 Steps 
(Eline) 
◊Wed. Night 
6:15 VBS Plan-
ning Meeting 
(Living Room+)  

13 
1:00-Prayer Group* 
2:00-Game Group 
(Eline) 
 

14 
6:00- 
Volleyball 
(Emory) 
6:00-HBYouth 
Retreat Cedar 
Ridge 

15 
9:00– Bikes, 
Trikes, and 
Pancakes 
(Emory) 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
 
 

16 
^Sunday Morning 
11:00-Korean Church 
Fellowship (Eline) 
4:00-HBYouth(Loft) 
 

17 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 
11:00-Property 
(Session) 
4:30-Presbytery 
Mission Mtg. 
(Library) 
6:30-Trustee Mtg 
(Session) 

18 
9:45-Staff (Session) 
2:00– Congregational 
Life (Living Rm.) 
6:30-Worship and 
Music (Session) 

19 
10:00-5,000 Steps 
(Eline) 
◊Wed. Night 
6:15-Bookanalia +
(Session) 
 

20 
9:00-HBQuilters 
(209) 
1:00-Prayer Group* 
2:00-Game Group 
(Eline) 
 

21 
6:00-FRIENDS 
Night Out 

22 
10:00-Mid-
KY Chaplains 
Fellowship 
(Living Rm) 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 
 

23 
^Sunday Morning 
11:00-Korean Church 
Fellowship (Eline) 
11:30-HBTweens 
(Emory) 
11:30-Deacons Re-
treat (Session) 
4:00-Pastors Book 
Club (208) 

24 
9:00-Harvey’s            
Helpers 
11:00-Tai Chi 
(Loft) 
 

25 
9:45-Staff (Session) 
11:30– Booktalk+ 
(Living Rm) 
2:00—Finance 
(Session) 
6:30—Girl Scouts 
(Eline) 
7:00—Christian Ed* 
7:00—Welcome 
(Session) 

26 
10:00-5,000 Steps  
(Eline) 
4:00-PW Meeting  
(Session) 
◊Wed. Night 
6:15-Wellness 
Program+ (Eline) 
 
 
 

27 
1:00-Prayer Group* 
2:00-Game Group 
(Eline) 

28 
6:00-Tween 
Camp at Cedar 
Ridge 

29 
10:00-5,000 
Steps (Eline) 

30 
^Sunday Morning 
11:00-Korean Church 
Fellowship (Eline) 
4:00-HBYouth(Loft) 

      

* - Via Zoom/Online  

+ - In person AND via Zoom/Online 

Contact the church office for links to join 
Zoom.  

^Every Sunday Morning  
  9:00 - Breakfast  
  9:15 - Choir Rehearsal  
  9:30 - Sunday School ALL Ages+ 
10:30 - Worship+  
  4:00 - Yoga at HB (Session)  

◊Every Wednesday Night  
  5:15 - Dinner 
  6:00 - Children’s Choirs 
  6:00 - Handbells in Sanctuary 
  6:15 - Adult Bible Study 
  6:30 - Boy Scout Troop 315 
  7:00 - Chancel Choir Rehearsal  

2023 
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Harvey Browne Memorial 
Presbyterian Church 
311 Browns Lane 
Louisville, KY 40207 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

HBPres Website            www.hbpres.net   |  YouTube              HBPres  |  Facebook               

 

Palm Sunday 
April 2 

10:30 in the  
Sanctuary 

Maundy Thursday 
April 6 

 6:30 PM in the  
Sanctuary 

Good Friday 
April 7 

 7:30 PM  
Tenebrae Service 

in the  
Sanctuary 

All services will be streamed on Facebook and YouTube 
Nursery provided for children ages 5 and under. 

Easter Sunday 
April 9 

9:00 Easter Breads 
(Emory Hall) 

9:00 Flower Cross 
9:45 Egg Hunt 

10:30 Worship in the 
Sanctuary 

Holy Week at Harvey Browne 


